CSU, SACRAMENTO

2011-12 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Tuesday, July 12, 2011
1:30-3:30

Sacramento Hall, Room 275
Present:
Buckley, Hecsh, Krabacher, Miller, Noel, Peigahi, Russell, Sheppard, Wagner
MINUTES:

1. Minutes from June 13, 2011 – The minutes were approved as published.
2. Open Forum:

· Miller commented on the middle row of parking spaces eliminated in Lot 1. The Committee wondered if the Transportation Advisory Committee was consulted on the decision. How many spaces were eliminated and why?
· Miller raised the issue of faculty who contract to teach for CCE. If non-state support is utilized, can a college dean cancel the course (and contract)? How and why would a college dean have a vested interest? Sheppard stated he would ask Sheley.
3. Faculty Rights and Responsibilities – Noel briefly updated the Committee. The workgroup has met twice and drafted an introduction and a definition of academic freedom. The document attempts to dovetail faculty responsibilities with the policy governing student rights and responsibilities. A specific factor, the role of faculty in hybrid and online classes, will be referred to FPC. The workgroup has asked the ASI representative to take any proposal to ASI for comment.
The Committee discussed the general role of faculty in assigning a grade in the case of a student who has been accused of cheating but the case has not been proven. There is no administrative remedy or clear process for how to assign a grade when cheating is suspected, as there is with the grade appeal policy. Eventually, this issue should be addressed by APC.

4. UEI Board – after discussion, the Committee agreed to forward Janet Hecsh and Yan Zhou to the President with it’s the endorsement on behalf of the Senate.

5. August 24 retreat/meeting planning – discussion included:

· The traditional schedule for Senate meetings is the 1st and 3rd Thursday. The Senate traditionally does not meet the first week of classes, so that would mean the first meeting would not be until 9/15. Without a meeting on 9/1, it might be useful for 8/24 to be a meeting vs. a retreat.
· Some of the topics to be discussed: Faculty rights and responsibilities; Graduation Initiative (Peigahi reported that the steering committee would be meeting the week of 7/12); Select Committee recommendations; academic priorities. Buckley expressed support for having the Graduation Initiative as one of the topics for discussion, as it would be an opportunity to engage faculty in the Initiative. Data exist showing how colleges and programs are doing. Miller expressed support for the academic priorities discussion, given the state budget and impending budget cuts, and how the academic priorities document may be used to implement cuts. Sheppard stated that the Senate office has not received a response from the President to its recommendations. Buckley stated that CSUS will take a 4% cut, but Academic Affairs is taking a 9% cut. What is the impact of these reductions? Krabacher stated that whatever is discussed, the topics need to be presented in such a way that senators can take the topics back to their departments for feedback.
6. Chair’s business:

A. Search Committee – Chief of Police – the Committee approved, on behalf of the Senate, the appointment of Hugh Wilson as the faculty representative.
7. Senate Select Committee – The Committee appointed the following members to the 2011-12 Committee: Juanita Barrena; Bob Buckley; William Dillon; Mary Kirlin; Janet Hecsh; Mary Reddick; Tim Marbach. 

8. ASCSU Report – 

· There have been delays in appointing a faculty trustee to the Board of Trustees by the governor. The ASCSU passed a resolution calling for a second faculty trustee that was not commented on favorably by the Executive Vice Chancellor. After this interchange, the governor appointed a faculty trustee.
· The Doctorate in Physical Therapy was approved.

· The Board approved increases in executive compensation despite a letter from the governor against such an increase.

· With the introduction of “CSU On-line”, there seems to be a significant shift to on-line instruction. The ASCSU has expressed its desire for greater faculty consultation and input into “CSU On-line”.
· The CSSA is having a conference on shared governance.

